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Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH # 2019099104

Project Title: _SR-55 (I-5 to SR-91) IMPROVEMENT PROJECT

Lead Agency: California Department of Transportation, District 12

Contact Name; Charles Baker

Email: charles.baker@dot.ca.gov Phone Number: 657-328-6139

Project Location: Orange, Santa Ana, Tustin, Anaheim Orange
City County

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The project is located in Orange County on SR 55 between just south of the I-5/SR 55 interchange and the SR 55/SR 91
interchange (between Post Mile 10.4 and R17.9). The total length of the project is approximately 7.5 miles. Within the
limits of the proposed project, SR 55 currently has three to five general purpose lanes and an HOV lane in each
direction, with auxiliary lanes between ramps at various locations. The purpose of the proposed project is to provide
additional capacity on SR 55 between I-5 and SR 22 and provide operational improvements between SR 22 and SR 91.
These improvements will improve traffic operations and reduce congestion. The estimated construction cost for the build
Alternative is approximately 90 million. Caltrans has identified the Build Alternative as the Preferred Alternative.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

The proposed SR 55 project would have no effect on Agricultural and Forest Resources, Mineral Resources, Population
and Housing, and Recreation. The proposed SR 55 project would have less than significant effects to: Aesthetics, Air
Quality, Cultural Resources, Greenhouse Gas Emissions, Hazards and Hazardous Materials, Hydrology and Water
Quality, Land Use and Planning, Noise, Public Services, Transportation and Traffic, Tribal Cultural Resources, Utilities
and Service Systems, Climate Change, and Energy. With the following mitigation measures incorporated, the proposed
project would have less than significant effects to Biological Resources (BIO-1, BIO-2, and BIO-3) and Paleontological
Resources (PALEO-1 and PALEO 2).
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

The proposed project does not have any areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

California Transportation Commission
Orange County Transportation Authority
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